



           [image: image1.jpg]Brislington Village
Pre-School






Food and drink policy

Statement of Intent

This setting regards snack and meal times as an important part of the setting's session. Eating represents a social time for children and adults and helps children to learn about healthy eating.

Aims
At snack times and meal times our aim is that the children are provided with nutritious food, which goes towards meeting the children's individual dietary needs. 

Methods

· Before a child starts to attend the setting, we find out from parents their children's dietary needs and preferences, including any allergies.  

· We record information about each child's dietary needs in her/his registration record and parents sign the record to signify that it is correct.

· At admissions stage we consult with parents to ensure that our records of their children's dietary needs - including any allergies - are up to date.  
· We display current information about individual children's dietary needs so that all staff and volunteers are fully informed about them.

· We implement systems to ensure that children receive only food and drink that is consistent with their dietary needs and preferences as well as their parents' wishes.

· We provide healthy options’ at snack time.
· We take care not to provide food containing nuts or nut products and are especially vigilant where we have a child who has a known allergy to nuts.

· As part of the curriculum we look at food regularly and explore new tastes experiences and children’s dietary requirements including allergies are respected.

· We require staff to show sensitivity in providing for children's diets and allergies.  Staff do not use a child's diet or allergy as a label for the child or make a child feel singled out because of her/his diet or allergy.

· We organise snack and meal times, so that they are social occasions in which children and staff participate.

· We use snack and meal times to help children to develop independence through making choices, serving food and drinking and feeding themselves.

· We provide children with utensils that are appropriate for their ages and stages of development and that take account of the eating practices in their cultures.

· We have fresh drinking water constantly available for the children.  We inform children that they can ask for water at any time during the session. 

· In order to protect children with food allergies, we have rules about children sharing and swapping their food with one another.

· For children who drink milk, we provide semi skimmed milk.
· We ask that parents only provide water in their child’s drinking bottle.

· We maintain the highest possible hygiene standards with regards to the purchase, storage, preparation and storing of food.

· This setting is registered with the local authority’s food safety team.

· Hands will be washed immediately prior to food preparation and dried with a paper towel rather than a tea towel.

· Children will wash their hands immediately prior to eating and will sit in an area that has been prepared and cleaned for food to be eaten from.

· All perishable foods will be kept in the refrigerator in the hall’s kitchen.

· We will ensure that surfaces and utensils are clean before use.

· We will wipe down work surfaces and tables with paper towels and anti-bacterial cleaner and immediately dried to maintain dry conditions.

· Any broken or faulty kitchen equipment will be reported to the Manager or Deputy Manager who will contact the caretaker of the hall.
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